
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:   December 22, 2014      
 
RE:  1517/1519 Bertha Street (permit application #7204) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, Urban Forestry Manager,  
                     City of Key West 
 
An application was received for the removal of (1) Gumbo Limbo tree.  A 
site inspection was done on December 18, 2014 and documented the 
following: 
 
Tree Species: Gumbo Limbo (Bursera simaruba)                      

    



 



 
 

 



                       
 



 
 
Diameter:  22”  
Location:  70%    
Species:  100% (on protected tree list)  
Condition:  60% (fair) 
Total Average Value =  76%   
Value x Diameter =  16.7 replacement caliper inches 
 
NOTES:  This property just received a landscape plan for redevelopment of 
the property.  This gumbo limbo was included in the plan to be preserved.  
A recent bug inspection by Keys Pest Control indicated that a gumbo limbo 
tree and a Royal Poinciana tree were found to be infested with 
Subterranean termites.  The Royal Poinciana tree received approval for 
removal as per the approved landscape plan so a permit was issued for its 
removal (T14-7203).  Additional information was requested from Keys Pest 
Control regarding the termites in the gumbo limbo.  



 
 
UPDATE - March 26, 2015:  Keys Pest Control submitted a letter and a 
map showing the referenced gumbo limbo tree as being infested with 
termites.  No photos of termite infestation were submitted. A re-inspection 
of the tree did not show any obvious signs of termites. 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
Bark appears to be solid and healthy.  No obvious holes in bark or decay 
areas. 
 
 



 
 

 
 
Above is a photo of the Royal Poinciana stump (T14-7203).  
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